

Draft Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on March 18th 2019 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
685
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.






G. Douglas.






M. Porter.
686
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.

The Revd. Canon Dr Sarah Hills. Vicar of St Mary’s.
Jennifer Hall. Chair Beadnell Parish Council and AONB

representative.

Alison Nation. Vice-Chair Beadnell Parish Council.

Mr Geoff Porter.

Mr David Simpson.

687
Apologies.


Councillor Kirsty Johnson.
688
Declarations of Interest.


               Development Trust:       

M. Porter is on committee. 





B. Kyle is on committee.

                             G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.


Holy Island Partnership.

R. Coombes is on committee.






M. Porter is on committee.

689
Statements by the public.



The Chairman welcomed Dr Hills attending her first meeting since becoming the Vicar of

St Mary’s in February.


Jennifer Hall introduced herself and Alison Nation. Geoff Porter asked how she had been 


appointed as the Northern Region AONB representative. She explained that volunteers had


been invited to apply from all the regions parish councils and she had been selected.

690
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on December 18th 2018 were approved. Councillor Porter proposing and Councillor Douglas seconding.

691
Closure of the car park and lay by at Beal Shore.

The Chairman explained that HIPC had raised the matter with NCC and Anne-Marie 

Trevelyan MP stressing our concern about the hazards the closure had created. The problem arises from the expiration of the lease between Natural England and Rodney Smith of Beal Farm. Anne-Marie Trevelyan is arranging a meeting between herself, Mr Smith and Natural

England to discuss a solution to the problem.

692
Drain work at Popple Well.

Councillor Porter asked what was happening with the drain under the road at Popple 

Well which had road work signs and barriers put up late last summer after which nothing


seemed to have happened. The Clerk said that he would raise the matter with NCC.

693
NCC Councillor Lawrie grant for Village Projects.

The Questionnaires have been approved by councillors and will be distributed to residents,


They are to be returned by Monday April 1st and the results collated on Tuesday 2nd.
694
Calor Grant.

Calor are sponsoring a scheme making funds available for village projects. The council 

considered this might be appropriate for the school and details will be passed on to the


School with the council supporting any application they make.

695
Matters arising:

Neighbourhood Plan. The Chairman explained that a meeting was being arranged to 


appoint a new Chairman to the steering committee. The Clerk to request more detail on

the land being allocated as possible sites for housing.
Smart Meter Aerial. The Chairman explained that NCC had admitted that they had failed to

take enforcement action in due time and that there was now no action that they coud take.

Councillors expressed their anger at this failure by NCC

Fiddlers Green. The Chairman and Clerk reported that NCC had confirmed that Fiddlers 

Green is registered as Common Land and has the benefit of all the statutory protection that

is afforded to Common Land.


Speed Limit. The Chairman reported that AONB had raised concerns about the extra signage

that would be require. Jennifer Hall said that this was a common view held by AONB. 


Councillors expressed the view that safety was more important. The Chairman also reported 


that NCC had sent a designer to see how AONB’s concerns could be met.

696
Finance.

The Clerk advised that he had received a refund of Vat totalling £1135.26


The Clerk reported that the bank balance at today’s date was £16536.88

The Chairman and Clerk commented that the healthy bank balance meant that should

projects arise that would benefit residents then some financial assistance could be 


considered.

697
Public Toilets.

The Clerk reported that NCC were still carrying out a review of toilets throughout the county

so he could not give a time scale for the improvements to Green Lane which was 


disappointing. He would continue to press NCC on a commitment.

698
Planning.

Pilgrims Coffee. Stone wall re-building. Retrospective. HIPC no objection. NCC approved.

Lindisfarne Castle. Prevention of water ingress. HIPC no objection. NCC approved.


Heritage Centre. New windows to front. HIPC not consulted. NCC approved.

699
Reading Room.

The Clerk reported that the Trustees re-assumed control of the Reading Room from April 1st. 
No financial assistance was required at present and hopefully would not be. Any requests for 

assistance would be brought to the Council for consideration.

700
Reports from Committees:

Development Trust. Coastguard Hut, the position has been agreed but the application is

the responsibility of HH Coastguard and has not yet been submitted.


Fishermen’s Refridgeration units. No application received.


Possible discussions with Natural England about responsibility for the Window on 


Wild Lindisfarne and for the old Coastguard Lookout.

Holy Island Partnership. No report.
Village Hall Committee.  No report.
Fishermen Society. No report.
701.
Any other business:


It was agreed that the side room was not the right shape for the meetings and that they 


Should be held in the Main Hall.

Date of next meeting. 
Monday May 13th 2019 at 6.00pm in The Crossman Hall.
Meeting closed at 6.50pm.

